Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 24 November 2011

At 7.30 pm at 33 Britannia Square
1. Attendance
1.1  Apologies

Darren Cheese

Clive Collings

1.2  Present
Anna Hooper, Chairman

Jane Bayliss

Ian Terry

Nicky Neville-Lee

David Greenhill

Rob Holdsworth

1.3 By invitation for item 4:

Stephen Inman

Michael Hudson

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
2.1 To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 September 2011 were approved.

2.2 Matters arising unless otherwise on the agenda

None.
3. Chairman’s Welcome
Anna Hooper thanked our guests, Stephen Inman and Michael Hudson for attending to assist our discussion of the University Playing Fields. 
We reviewed the recent AGM and noted subsequent feedback from Helena Huguenin suggesting a more radical approach to the structure and sequence of the AGM, which we will consider nearer to next year’s AGM.

We felt that the AGM had gone smoothly and that we had learned much valuable information from the residents to support our initiatives on parking.

4. University Playing Fields
Correspondence between Stephen Inman and Mark Hughes, Director of Estates & Facilities, University of Worcester was circulated with the Agenda.  We were grateful to Stephen for establishing an effective channel of communication.

We noted the historical problem of sports participants parking on Stephenson Terrace and reiterated our wish that the University would not include “Stephenson” in their formal naming of the Playing Fields.  We suggested that “The Moors Playing Fields” might encourage use of The Moors car park and The Moors as a route to the venue.

The Playing Fields are now in active use for American Football on Sundays.  We understand that the University uses changing rooms at its new facilities at the Riverside building on Hylton Road, but the visiting teams were observed to have arrived in two large coaches which obstructed Stephenson Terrace for some time.  We hoped that the University might arrange for visiting teams to use the Riverside building or perhaps park coaches in the adjacent racecourse yard, operated by Arena Leisure.  Michael Hudson, who is a Residents’ representative member of the University Community Forum, will have an opportunity to progress these issues at their next meeting.

We were not aware of any specific intentions to make good the boundary fences.

The Chairman invited Michael Hudson to be a Co-opted member of this Committee as our representative to the University.  Michael will keep the Chairman advised of progress on University matters of interest to us.

5. Parking

The proposed Residents’ Parking Scheme for York Place was presented at the AGM and the meeting was generally supportive of our proposal to request that our existing scheme be modified to include Visitors’ Parking Permits, since York Place will become unavailable to our visitors at some point.  This proposal was coupled in many residents’ views with a need to increase the number of residents’ spaces in our scheme to accommodate visitors.

Helena Huguenin has provided further evidence to the committee in favour of more residents’ spaces.

The proposal for York Place allows for the purchase of books of 4 x 6 hour permits at £10 for 20 books, limited to 80 books per year.  We felt that this was a remarkably nominal cost compared to schemes in other cities. 

At the AGM, Simon Geraghty requested that any submissions for changes to our scheme be supported by detailed documentation on Google Maps.  He advised us to check the exact scheme rules currently in place and he kindly offered to provide these to Anna.  Anna will chase this information.
Action Anna Hooper
Our proposals focus on three objectives:
1. An increase in the number of residents’ spaces, if necessary reducing the number of existing three hour slots.
2. Additional residents’ spaces in the uncontrolled bottom section of Albany Terrace, opposite the Prossers at no. 32 and anywhere else permissible. 

3. The addition of Visitor Permits, along the lines of the York Place Scheme proposal.

Ian Terry will check the exact procedure and costs for tradesman’s permits.
Action Ian Terry
David Greenhill and Nicky Neville-Lee will survey our current scheme, as marked out on the roads and mark up a map.
Action David Greenhill & Nicky Neville-Lee
6. Committee Members’ reports

6.1  Planning

The application for signage at RGS Springfield has been withdrawn. We understand that twelve objections were received, which includes one from this committee.  Anna will seek an opportunity to discuss matters of mutual interest with Marion Lloyd, the Headmistress of RGS Springfield.

Action Anna Hooper

6.2  Highways

Nothing to report.
6.3  Lighting

Nothing to report.
6.4  Neighbourhood Watch

We discussed the spate of metal thefts and the significant number of door knockers which had been damaged or stolen.  Michael Hudson had circulated all residents to highlight this issue.  We were pleased with the response from the police and our local councillors.  We have advised the twenty-eight residents for whom we hold email addresses of the e-petitions to Government in support of the initiatives to improve the legislation relating to scrap metal merchants.
6.5  Finance

The costs of the AGM will be settled as soon as the invoices are received.  We anticipate covering our costs with a small surplus.
Our annual subscription to the Worcester Civic Society has been paid.
7. Events

7.1 Christmas Carols Sun 18 Dec 2011
We expect to gain access at 6pm for a 6:30pm start.  Anna will acquire two bottles of wine from John Ball for Gwen Baker and the Caretaker.
Action Anna Hooper
Nicky Neville-Lee will provide table clothes and napkins.
Action Nicky Neville-Lee
The flyer includes an advertisement for Liz Prosser’s shoe box appeal. Ian Terry will print the flyers and deliver them to Anna who will organise the delivery.
Action Ian Terry & Anna Hooper
7.2 Diamond Jubilee Summer Party Sun 3 Jun 2012

Our Summer Party for 2012 will be held on the Diamond Jubilee Sunday Lunch Day, Sunday 3 June 2012. Our preferred venue is the grounds of RGS Springfield which will facilitate cricket and rounders.  Anna will approach Marion Lloyd.
Action Anna Hooper
If this does not prove possible John Ball has offered the use of his garden.
We agreed that to hold the event on private land will be much simpler to organise than as a street party.

We will attempt a more active stage-management of gazebo / marquee placement for this event.
7.3  Wine Society
Jane Bayliss is arranging an event at Spires Restaurant on 29 Feb 2012.  Details will be circulated in the usual manner.
7.4 Britannia Square Walk?
After the success of his guided walk along The Tything, we remain hopeful of persuading John Kirwan to organise one for our immediate area.  Nicky Neville-Lee will approach John.
Action Nicky Neville-Lee

8. Newsletter
We pronounced ourselves pleased with the publication of the newsletter and discussed the next issue.  Ideally we would publish one in the spring and one in the autumn, using our first issue as a template and updating sections as necessary.  We expect to add sections on parking and the Diamond Jubilee Party.  David Greenhill showed us alternative paper samples to consider.  We will discuss this in more detail at our next meeting.

9. Any other business
None
10. Date of future meetings
The next Committee Meeting will be at 7:30pm on Thursday 2 Feb 2012 at 30 Albany Terrace.
Subsequent meetings on:
3 May 2012 – Committee Meeting

6 Sep 2012 – Committee Meeting

9 Nov 2012 – AGM

15 Nov 2012 - Committee Meeting

16 Dec 2012 - Carols

